
The answer is: Now! It is never 
too early to start planning for nursing 
home care. Even young married couples 
or individuals should start planning.

Accidents or the sudden onset of  
serious incapacitating health problems 
afflict even the young and may require 
nursing home care. For the young, 
married or single, it is important to plan 
for possible nursing home stays by having 
in place proper powers of attorney for 
financial matters and health care, and 
perhaps, by also investing in long term 
care insurance. 

With seniors, long term care insurance 
may not be an option either due to its cost 
or the senior’s current health problems. 
Therefore, for seniors, it is even more 
critical that they have proper financial and 
health care powers of attorney and other 
planning documents in place that will 
facilitate financial protection if placed 

in a nursing home.
There is a common misconception that 

it is too late to plan for financial protection 
from the costs of long term nursing home 
care once a single person or one’s spouse 
is in a nursing home. Not true. In most 
cases, there is still a great opportunity for 
financial protection planning even after 
a loved one is in a nursing home.

Thus, whether old or young, in a 
nursing home or not, it is wise to consult 
with an elder law attorney to make sure 
that you have a proper plan in place for the 
eventuality of long term nursing home care.
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Q. What can I do 

if I cannot persuade 
my loved one to stop 
driving?
A. There is probably no more agonizing a 

problem than trying to convince a loved one that 
he or she can no longer drive safely.  Cars have 
given all of us freedom and independence, and 
when someone is asked to stop driving and give up 
this source of independence, often the reaction is 
an absolute refusal. If you are unable to persuade 
your spouse, parent or other loved one that they are 
unable to drive safely and you are convinced that 
their driving exposes not only themselves but oth-
ers to accidents and injuries, then the proper course 
of action is to contact the Indiana Bureau of Motor 
Vehicles (“BMV”). 

Indiana law permits you to contact the BMV 
confidentially to have your loved one’s ability to 
drive reviewed. The BMV can furnish you with a 
form called “Request for Driving Ability Review” to 
fill out and return to the BMV. Indiana law requires 
the BMV to investigate the allegation and take ap-
propriate action. 

BMV will send a letter to the person, stating that 
their ability to drive has been questioned, but it will 
not say by whom. There will also be medical forms 
enclosed that the person must take to their physician 

to be completed within 30 days and returned to the 
BMV. If the papers are not completed within 30 
days, the license will automatically be revoked for 
failure to submit an acceptable medical report. If 
the forms are completed on time, a doctor on the 
BMV Medical Advisory Board will be assigned to 
review the case and make the final decision whether 
to suspend the license or not. The individual will 
then be notified in writing that their license has been 
revoked.

The law also provides that a physician, optome-
trist, or advance practice nurse may report problems 
to the BMV and have immunity from litigation for 
making the report. So, if friendly persuasion is not 
working, you do have a way of taking action to 
protect your loved one and the driving public.
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